
The Nassau County School District 
1201 Atlantic Avenue  

Fernandina Beach, Florida 32034 
 

“Empowering others through a commitment to excellence” 
 

 
 

Our mission is to develop each student as an inspired life-long learner and problem-solver with the strength of 
character to serve as a productive member of society. 

 
AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

Kathy K. Burns, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 
 

Phone (904) 491-9900 
Fax (904) 277-9042 

www.nassau.k12.fl.us  

  
Disclaimer for Nassau County School District Social Media Sites 

 
The purpose of this site is to disseminate information on specific Nassau County 
School District topics. It is not intended to be a public forum. Comments posted to this 
site will be monitored. The district reserves the right to delete submissions that: 

1. contain abusive, vulgar, or inappropriate language;  

2. include personal attacks of any kind; 

3. easily identify students and/or staff in defamatory, abusive, or generally negative 

terms; 

4. contain offensive comments that target or disparage any ethnic, racial or religious 

groups; 

5. are spam or include links to other sites; 

6. advocate illegal activity; 

7. promote certain services, products, or political organizations; 

8. infringe on copyrights or trademarks; 

9. use personally identifiable medical information. 

 
Florida has a very broad public records law. As a result, any written communication 
created or received by Nassau County School District officials and employees will be 
made available to the public and media, upon request, unless otherwise exempt. If you 
do not want your comment and subsequent identifying information released in 
response to a public records request, do not comment or post to this site. Instead, 
please contact the Nassau County School District by phone or in writing. Under Florida 
law, email addresses are public records. If you do not want your email address 
released in response to a public records request, do not send electronic mail to a work 
location or employee. 
 
Commercial advertising content on this site is not controlled or endorsed by the 
Nassau County School District. 
 


